

1996 South Kirk Road, Suite 320, Geneva, Illinois 60134

Christopher W. Kious, President Monica A. Meyers, Executive Director

(630) 232-5980 Fax: (630) 232-5924 www.kaneforest.com

September 8, 2021

Ian Wade, P.E. City of Aurora Public Works / Engineering Department 44 East Downers Place Aurora, IL 60507

Dear lan,

We are in receipt of your September 7th letter regarding the recent bid to perform repairs to the canoe chute. Furthermore, we confirm our financial obligation as it relates to canoe chute repairs from the 1992 IGA.

The District's fiscal year is July 1 – June 30 and as such, we will need to budget for this expense in the next fiscal year, beginning July 1, 2022. Once you have completed your evaluation of the pneumatic gate system, please provide us the cost estimate for that project. My intention would be to include both repair expenses in the FY2022/23 Budget.

At the conclusion of your project(s), please provide us with the contract and final payouts for the contractor(s). The District will process the reimbursement payment to the City.

Should you have any questions, I can be reached at 630-232-5981/meyersmonica@kaneforest.com or Ken Anderson, Chief of Planning and Operations at 630-444-3095/andersonken@kaneforest.com.

Sincerely,

Monica A. Meyers Executive Director

mi a mey

Cc: Ken Anderson, Chief of Planning and Operations FPDKC
Ken Schroth, Director of Public Works / City Engineer City of Aurora